Minister welcomes ambitious regeneration projects in Derby, following Levelling Up regional Cabinet

- Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster Steve Barclay visited Derby's Market Hall and Becketwell developments.
- Derbyshire is a recipient of £70million from the flagship Levelling Up Fund.
- Minister also met with veterans and staff at the Derby War Memorial Village, which provides housing for members of the local community.

Derby has been hailed as a shining example of the Government's levelling up agenda by the Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster Steve Barclay, who visited the city yesterday to see how regeneration plans are taking place.

The visit took place after yesterday's regional cabinet meeting in Stoke-On-Trent, which discussed the Government's levelling up agenda. Ministers visited the West of England, Midlands and Wales to hear from communities and businesses on how new legislation will help them prosper.

The Minister met with local leaders at the Derby Market Hall, which is in the process of being redeveloped, and the Becketwell regeneration project, which will comprise of a new public square, 259 apartments and a 3,500 capacity performance venue. The projects will contribute to the vibrancy of the city's historic heart.

Derbyshire has received £70million from the Levelling Up Fund and today the Minister toured St Peters and Cathedral Quarter, which has received £15million from the Future High Streets fund to regenerate the prominent public space Market Hall and Eastern Gateway.

Mr Barclay also visited the War Memorial Village, which maintains highquality housing for disabled veterans and former emergency services staff. There, he met with veterans, volunteers and staff to find out more about how the village continues to adapt and support the wider community.

The War Memorial Village Derby was created in 1949, after a local fundraising drive led by the local Rotary Club aimed to provide affordable accommodation for military veterans who had been disabled in the conflict.

Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster Steve Barclay said:

Derby is a city of real vibrancy and it was fantastic to see the ambitious regeneration projects taking place across the city centre.

The redevelopment of the Market Hall is really starting to take shape and the £15 million Future High Streets funding will help develop other parts of the St Peter's Quarter.

Levelling up is a central part of the Government's ambition because we want to ensure people and communities up and down the country are able to thrive, so it was great to see how Derby has been able to access funding that will drive inward investment into the city centre and create opportunity for people.

Leader of Derby City Council Cllr Chris Poulter said:

We were delighted to welcome the Minister to Derby and show him the great strides we are making to rejuvenate and Level Up the city centre.

The minister was able to see first-hand the challenges and opportunities we face in Derby and the essential role Levelling Up can play in the city.

During his visit to the War Memorial Village, Mr Barclay also met with seven-year-old Finley Skinner, who has raised over £2,000 for veterans through a series of charity events.

Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster Steve Barclay said:

Finley Skinner is a credit to his family and to the fantastic city of Derby as a whole. His fundraising efforts for military veterans have been outstanding and it was wonderful to hear him talk about his poppy making, 3k run and his plans to raise even more money in the months ahead.

I want to make the UK the best place in the world to be a veteran and that means ensuring we do all we can to have the best support services in place for those who have sacrificed so much to keep us all safe.

The work in Derby and in particular the War Memorial Village is a great example of what can be achieved when local authorities join forces with volunteers and the wider community to drive lifechanging projects forward.

Foreign Office statement on construction in the West Bank: 13 May 2022

Press release

A Foreign Office statement on the construction of settlements in the occupied West Bank.



A Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office spokesperson said:

The UK is concerned by the Government of Israel's decision to advance the construction of over 4000 new settlement buildings across the occupied West Bank. The UK's position is that settlements are illegal under international law. We urge Israel to reverse this decision.

ENDS

Published 13 May 2022

Foreign Secretary's statement on the death of His Highness Sheikh Khalifa bin Zayed Al Nahyan, President of the

United Arab Emirates

Press release

Foreign Secretary Liz Truss's statement on the death of His Highness Sheikh Khalifa bin Zayed Al Nahyan, President of the United Arab Emirates.



UK Foreign Secretary Liz Truss said:

It was with great sadness that I heard of the death of His Highness Sheikh Khalifa bin Zayed Al Nahyan, President of the United Arab Emirates and Ruler of Abu Dhabi.

He served the United Arab Emirates for many years with dedication. His contribution to regional stability, his personal commitment to global development and his work to bridge gaps between nations in the interests of peace and stability will long be remembered.

I would like to offer my sincere condolences to the United Arab Emirates and its people at this sad time.

Published 13 May 2022

New internet phishing alert

News story

New emails and letters appearing to be from employees of the Government Legal Department/Bona Vacantia Division are in circulation



Internet phishing alert

We are currently aware of emails being sent from bogus email addresses purporting to be from members of the Bona Vacantia Division. These emails are not from the @governmentlegal.gov.uk address and may ask for confirmation of personal information or provide false links or download attachments.

Do not give out private information (such as bank details or passwords), download attachments or click on any links in emails if you are not sure they are genuine.

We are also aware of emails giving the recipient opportunity to claim ownerless properties and funds through the Bona Vacantia Division. Neither GLD nor BV Division will ever issue emails or letters making such offers. If you receive such correspondence, you should treat it with suspicion.

We would recommend that you do not respond to any such offer and do not click on any links in the email.

Please forward any suspicious emails to report@phishing.gov.uk. Or if you think you have been a victim of online scam or fraud please report to Action Fraud.

Published 8 August 2016 Last updated 13 May 2022 <u>+ show all updates</u>

1. 13 May 2022

Recurrence of Email phishing threat.

2. 8 August 2016

First published.

3. 8 August 2016

New internet phishing alert

<u>Launch of the new Analysis Function</u> website!

News story

The brand-new Analysis Function website has launched!



The aim of this website is to create a central place for everyone in government to access information and support related to government analysis.

This includes people working in the government analytical professions and people who work on government analysis but aren't badged as analysts. For example, policy professionals.

The website has a central area for AF guidance, training courses, learning and development and career opportunities. It also features news items, blog posts and information about events.

We have set up an area on the website for each of the seven government analytical professions. There is also an area for those working in government analysis who are not badged to a specific analytical profession. These areas are currently in development.

The area for the Government Statistical Service (GSS) replicates the content specific to statistics that was previously hosted on the GSS website.

The GSS website and the AF pages on GOV.UK will continue to be available for six months while we move the AF website out of its development phase. But, please be aware that the GSS website and the AF pages on GOV.UK will not be updated with new content. Only the AF website will be updated.

Please take a look around the new website and let us know what you think! You can contact us at Analysis.Function@ons.gov.uk if you have any questions or comments about the new website.